Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 176th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 10th December 2012
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Chris Baker (CB), Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Richard Fairbairns (RF), Andrew Robertson (AR), Elaine Wilkinson (EW), Jane Stevens (JS), Maureen Dehany (MD) & Alan Parker (AP)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML) 
Apologies: Chris James (CJ) & Babs Whyte (BW)
Any Other Business
· Mull Musical Minds
· Island Castaway’s
· Electric Vehicles & Charging Points
2. Approve Minutes of Teleconference 14th November 2012 – No corrections. Proposed by MD and Seconded by RF
    Approve Minutes of 22nd October 2012 – No corrections. Proposed by RF and Seconded by AR
3. Declarations of Interest 
· Alan expressed interest in leasing the forestry at Crannich for Woodfuel.

· Sandy requested an up to date list of all declarations of interest from Directors. AP VML to compile list
4. Finance Update
4.1 Cash flow 

· Elaine went through the circulated finance report and corresponding annex notes and explained that this was a first draft subject for review.

· The purpose of the new report is predominately to draw out and identify areas where we need to look more closely at, projects which are draining on the company and not covering core costs.

· Elaine identified 3 key areas which needed to be addressed immediately.

1. To put financial procedures in place

2. To introduce Purchase Orders to regulate & authorise spending on projects - IMMEDIATELY

3. An authorisation process of all Invoices prior to and when it goes for payment – IMMEDIATELY

· Vanessa agreed to continue to work with Elaine on drafting up some proposals to bring to the Board for the January Board Meeting. AP VML & EC
· Elaine also highlighted the urgent need for budgets for 2013/14 to be put into place now so the Board would have a better understanding of the year ahead. 

· Moray and Richard agreed to call a Ranger Steering group Meeting to highlight the shortfall in the Ranger Service projects. AP MF & RF
· The Board were very grateful & appreciative for all the work Elaine has put into the finances and the clarity of the format.
· Elaine highlighted the need to build up reserves for the 14 staff that the Trust currently employ.  It was agreed that this would be a gradual process but necessary.

· It was highlighted that there was a need to have discussions with the Sea Eagle Partnership regarding budget control for the year. AP EC to help with the structure of the email to send to the Partnership.
4.1.1 An Roth Income and Expenditure Report

· The Board requested a further breakdown of the Internal Rental on the report splitting the reclaimable from the non reclaimable. AP VML to create a new nominal code for the split
AOB – Island Castaway’s Shops
· The Board requested a more detailed breakdown of income and expenditure for the shops in next years budget and a review of the van costs.

· Derek felt that the ¼ split of the van costs against Bunessan was unfair since the van only went down the Ross every fortnight. AP HC to factor into next year’s Budget.
4.2 Membership Numbers
· New Memberships received from

· Lucy MacKenzie

Ballygown

· Terry Hegarty

Kintra

· Tracie Campbell

Tobermory

· Nick & Alison Robb
Tobermory

· Jane Stevens

Tobermory

· Alasdair Satchel

Tobermory 

· Marine Visitor Centre
Tobermory

5. Personnel
5.1 MCC Membership of MICT Board
· Moray welcomed Jane Stevens to the Board as the Mull Community Council Representative.
· Jane gave a brief report to the Board and offered her help where possible.

· It was agreed that with a daughter in High School that engaging with Youth might be an area which Jane could help with.

· It was suggested that a brief talk at the High School about the Community Trust and the Community Council would be beneficial.

5.2 M Grieg Maternity Leave
· A confidential paper was circulated to the Board.

· Moray informed the Board that Mairi had been in to see him and couldn’t justify financially a way of returning to work but made an offer of carrying out some work from home.

· The Board agreed that due to Mairi’s length of service with the Trust she was a valuable wealth of knowledge and it would be a shame to lose this.

· After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that MICT could not afford to take Mairi up on her offer of part time work from home without further funding but would keep the offer on the back burner should funding become available.

· The Board requested written confirmation from Mairi to say that she was definitely not coming back. AP MF 
· Upon receipt of written confirmation from Mairi it was agreed that the Board could then approach Richard Thorne to review his current contract as An Roth Operations and Development Manager. Proposed AR & Seconded RF
· It was also agreed that the current MICT Personnel Policies should be reviewed in keeping with changes to current legislation. 

5.3 Holiday / TOIL Report, Staff Meeting
· There was no TOIL / Holiday report circulated this month although close monitoring of holidays has been underway in an attempt to make sure all staff use up their remaining holidays where possible.

· Staff have been informed of the extension to the 7th January 2013 as agreed by the Board at the October Meeting.

· A staff meeting has been scheduled for Tuesday 11th December to discuss the new TOIL procedures, the procedure has also been circulated to all staff so any comments can be raised and dealt with at the meeting.

5.4 Pension Provision
· The Principle Issue was that of a financial penalty if not registered by the December deadline.  Although Moray did not circulate a paper to the Board ahead of the meeting it seems that this was now no longer an issue.
· Moray agreed to do some further research and put a paper back to the Board for the February Meeting. AP MF
· It was agreed though that we should be budgeting for pensions for all staff when putting together next years budget.
6. Special Items
6.1 Forestry – Community / Private Bid for Tiroran Forest
· It was agreed that if required, MICT would letter of support for an Expression of Interest for private sector-led/community partnership bid for the Tiroran Forest.
· A timetable for the disposal of the forest has not formally started as yet but FCS have indicated that January 2013 is the earliest date for the formal disposal process to start.
· Moray has invited all interested parties to a meeting at An Roth on Monday 17th December at 11am.

6.2 Dates for 2013 Board Meetings
· The Board set the date for the following meeting Monday 14th January 2013 and agreed to set all other dates as per the 2nd Monday of the Month with the exception of October to avoid the Rally.

6.3   Henry Smith Application
· Moray advised the Board that as no volunteers had stepped forward he had started to put an application together / setting it out.
· Moray requested 2 volunteers from the Board to help. AP Moray agreed to send out guidance and notes.
· Sandy & Chris both volunteered to help and Elaine volunteered to help read through what Moray had completed to date.
· A teleconference was set up for Friday 14th at 9am to discuss the plan / angle to take for the application. AP EC, MF, CB & SB to attend.
6.4 Application to HIE for Internships 
· It was agreed that a brief needed to be collated in order to make contact with HIE to make a submission for an Internship.
· The item was carried forward to the next meeting.

· Elaine agreed to join the group with Sandy and Moray.

6.5 Anaerobic Digestion Feasibility Study
· A mandate had now been received from the stakeholder groups who attended the meeting last week and Moray had received support from the local authority.
· An application needs to be put together to zero waste Scotland.  Moray advised the Board that he was waiting for HIE to return from Holidays to progress further.

6.6  Oil Depot – Nothing to report carry forward to next meeting. AP CB
6.7 MICT IT System 
· The Board were advised that the IT System was positively moving forward with the switch over proposed between Christmas and New Year. AP CB
· We are still to receive approval from the Funders to dispose of the assets. AP MF
· The Board expressed their Thanks to Chris for all his work & also requested to quantify the cost of the work to be done. AP CB
· Moray also agreed that whilst speaking with the BIG Lottery about disposal of assets he would instigate a review with regards to Core Funding.  Moray advised that he was currently working on the Evaluation & Monitoring Form which was due by the end of January so would hold off asking until then. AP MF
6.8  Development of Craignure Site – No progress to report, carry forward. AP DC
6.9 Franking Machine  - Deleted
6.10  Vending Machines at PCC
· Moray gave a brief report on the Vending Machine’s usage & figures to date for the first week of operation. 
· Vanessa advised that the negative figure on the financial reports was due to the up front costs on the stock for the machines.

6.11 Car Hire Proposal
· Richard informed the Board that he had taken the task on and was trying to progress the proposal.
· John MacKay is in favour of the proposal & Richard advised that he was to go back to John and work through the cost implications for MICT to generate a net income from the activity.

· Richard agreed to send the paper to the Board after his meeting with John MacKay. AP RF 

6.12 Re-erection of the MESS Shed at Gantry Site
· Alan and Chris are to mark out the spot for the shed now that the size of the new shed is known. AP CB to progress in N Yr
6.13 Merchant Card Machine

· Vanessa advised that she had been back to the merchant card providers to see if they would decrease the rates further / alternatively review the rates  if our turnover increases.  

· The rates which have been provided are the bottom rates for charities but World Pay have come back and said that yes we are entitled to ask for a rate review if our turnover increases and they would also look at reducing the transaction charges for Maestro & Visa Debit cards but to compensate they would increase the charges on the Credit Cards so we are not much better off.

· It was agreed that the Merchant Card Machine would be put on the back burner until further notice, more a necessity when the car hire proposal starts up.
6.14 Swimming Pool

· No feedback had been received from Paddy so nothing to report.
· Sandy agreed to try and progress and arrange a meeting with Paddy and Duncan Swinbanks. AP SB
6.15 Incorporate Social Enterprise COP into Strategy Document – No progress to report, carry forward.

6.16 Meeting to discuss Credit Unions – No progress to report, carry forward.
7. Any Other Business
7.1 Mull Musical Minds
· Maureen gave a brief report of how Mull Musical Minds came to be and Moray confirmed the grant funding had now been approved to the amount of £1578.00
· The Grant Funding would cover a small amount of administration time, the An Roth Room Rental and Transport Costs to get people to An Roth.

· The first session scheduled for Tuesday 18th December 2012 & it is free.  Sessions thereafter will be £2.00 per person.

7.2 Electrical Vehicle Charging Points

· Moray briefed the Board about the charging points and that he had been approached by Pete Pinnington who has recently purchased an electric vehicle.
· Moray has had TSL and Oban Electrical Services look at the proposed sites and is currently awaiting quotes for the drop kerbs and electrical work.

· Planners are also currently being chased as the issue has not yet been resolved by the Scottish Government.  Moray has submitted a pre application enquiry to the Planners.

Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.15pm & The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next meeting will be held at An Roth on Monday 21st January at 7.30pm 

